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March 20, 2019
6:05 pm meeting called to order.

Board members present: Krista Bishop and Ericka Oleson
Board members absent: Neil Oleson
Others present: Christine Dobbert, Melanie Medon, Ron and Cindy Bosley, and Mike Bedini.

Krista made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting. Ericka seconded. Unanimous.

Krista made a motion to nominate Judy Embry as animal inspector. Ericka seconded.  Unanimous. Jim Cummins would like to be the animal inspector when Judy no longer wants to do it.

Chris Dobbert, Town Administrator:
· The road crew has been sick a lot the last few weeks. There is a doctor’s note for the employee that has been out sick a long time.
· Solar RFPs went out. There will be a pre-proposal conference April 11th. Proposals are due May 6th at 6pm.
· Rabies clinic will be April 14th.
· Board signed grant for COA.
· Did not pay a request for payment for $77.00 from the school union office for Ronna to get her procurement certification. The ad for the business manager is seeking this qualification so two individuals in the office would be certified. Savoy is paying half the other half is divided between the towns in the union. Seth Bean, speaking for himself not on behalf of the school committee, stated he sees no problem with a onetime professional development cost. Krista and Ericka agreed that this should be paid. Ericka suggests that the school committee ensure that she is not compensated for this training.
· Pam White has been using the Senior/Community Center. There hasn’t been any issues.
Mike Bedini:
· Questioned if there was a plumber involved with the plumbing at the Senior/Community Center. Christine stated that the reverse osmosis system is currently bypassed because it is cleaner than with the system. It was installed by a plumber but could not recall which plumber. Mike and Ron stated that if it is not working properly it should go back on the plumber and the town should not mess with it as it will place the liability on the town instead of the plumber. Chris stated she would need to follow up with Glenn on that.
Cindy Bosley:
· Asked if there has been any other drawings for the wood raffle. Chris stated that more names have not been pulled.

Request to make the annual town meeting the 2nd Frday in June instead of the 3rd. No one saw any issues with this including Lisa Brown, Town Clerk. Annual town meeting will be June 14th 2019.
Chris will be taking vacation April 18th through the 23rd.

6:51pm Krista made a motion to adjourn. Ericka seconded. Unanimous.
